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Preston West Primary School Newsletter                           Thursday 5th March 2020 

IMPORTANT DATES   
March 
Monday 9th  Labour Day Public Holiday - No school this day 
Wednesday 11th  Prep Flying Bookworm Incursion  
Wednesday 11th  Grade 6 Hands on Science Incursion 
Thursday 12th Grade 3 Melbourne Museum Excursion 
Thursday 12th  Grade 1B & 1E Mad About Science Incursion         
Friday 13th   Ride to School Day 
Friday 13th  Grade 5 Scienceworks Excursion          
Friday 13th   Grade 1N & 1W Mad About Science Incursion   
Tuesday 17th Grade 2 Westside Circus Excursion 
Tuesday 17th School Council Meeting from 5.30pm 
Wednesday 18th  School Photo Day 
Tuesday 24th Whole School Event – ‘Multicultural Day’ 
Wednesday 25th Grade 4 Explorers Walking Tour Excursion 
Friday 27th   Last Day of Term 1 – 2.30pm Finish 

  Term Dates 

Term 1 Thursday 30th January – Friday 27th March 
Term 2 Tuesday 14th April – Friday 26th June 

Term 3 Monday 13th July – Friday 18th September 
Term 4 Monday 5th October – Friday 18th December 

 

Principal’s Note 
Prep Enrolments 2021 
We have had numerous phone calls and visits over the past month from prospective Prep enrolments for 
2021. Next term we will be conducting two tours each week by appointment. Appointments can be made 
via our school website by following the link to Enrolment, School Tour and using the event code 9kq8v. It 
would be greatly appreciated if our current families who intend to enrol a sibling for the 2021 Prep intake, 
collect and complete an enrolment form by June. It is imperative forms are completed next term as until 
we have accurate figures of our current families we are unable to predict the number of students we will 
take on for 2021. 
 
School Council 
Due to the fact that we received five parent nominations to be part of the Preston West School Council an 
election will not be necessary.  Special thanks to the parents who have nominated to play an active role in 
the school. For our 2020/2021 School Council we welcome our parent representatives Xiao Jiang, Luke 
Draper, Abdul Muqaddhim Moosa Sharaf, Kirsty Thorneycroft and Naomi Cindric and our Department of 
Education and Training representative is Luke Begg. These individuals will join current School Council 
members David Bellchambers, Natasha Stewart, Mark Ross, Adrijana Lukic and myself. Special thanks to Bo 
Li, Mick Paskos and Diep Nguyen whose term ends on School Council – their valuable contributions have 
been greatly appreciated. The next meeting of School Council, which includes our annual general meeting 
will take place on Tuesday 17th March at 5.30pm. 

http://www.prestonwest.vic.edu.au/


 

 

School Photo Day – Wednesday 18th March 
On Wednesday 18th March we will have class and family/sibling photos. Information in regards to the 
online ordering has been sent out via Compass and our newsletter.  
 
National Ride to School Day                                                                                                                                                                     
National Ride to School Day is the perfect opportunity for Australian students and community members to embrace 
a healthier start to the day and to walk or ride to school. Preston West will be celebrate National Ride to School Day 
on Friday 13th March. We encourage students and their families to leave the car at home on this day and get a taste 
of the benefits, ease and fun involved in choosing to walk and wheel to school. All students on wheels are required 
to wear helmets (this includes skaters and scooters). Once on school grounds children can walk their wheels over to 
the back oval, where there will be space designated to park bikes/scooters.   
 
Congratulations to our Prep Students 
This week our Prep students have commenced full time schooling. Once again I must congratulate them on 
a fabulous start to their schooling. I enjoy visiting their classrooms and sharing their learning and 
enthusiasm. It is amazing how quickly young children absorb new learnings and information and many of 
them have visited the office to celebrate their reading, writing, mathematics and letter knowledge 
attempts. Once again a big thank you and congratulations to our parents/carers for preparing your children 
for their first year in primary education. 
 
Division Swimming Sports 
Congratulations to our 12 swimmers, for representing Preston West Primary and the Division Swimming 
Carnival on Monday. Special thanks to Ainslee Watkins and the enthusiastic group of parents for 
supporting our swimmers. Our 9/10yr girls Lara S, Lucinda S, Annie N and Harper V will progress to the 
Regional Swimming Championships next week. A great effort. 
 
Junior School Council – Out of Uniform Day 
Congratulations to the Junior School Council for successfully conducting their first fundraising endeavour 
for 2020. Thank you to our community for supporting such a worthy fundraising effort.  
 
Labour Day Public Holiday 
There will be no school on Monday 9th March due to the Labour Day Public holiday. I hope all families have 
a relaxing, safe and enjoyable long weekend and we look forward to having all our students return on 
Tuesday 10th March.   
 
School Holiday Programs 
If parents require child care over holiday periods there are numerous vocational care programs offered 
across the city of Darebin. A listing of the holiday programs and further information can be accessed via 
the Darebin City Councils website. http://childrensprograms.ymca.org.au/holiday-programs.html 
 

Cheryl Bondeson 
 

WELCOME TO PARENTS GROUP 
 

FRESH FRUIT FRIDAY 
Fresh Fruit volunteers for Friday 6th March are: Krista McGowan, Basant 
Ahmed, Ayumi Sira Sibley, Eman Koshlaf and Kathryn Li. 

 
SICK BAY BEDDING 
Our volunteer for Friday 6th March is Taria Siourthas. 

 

http://childrensprograms.ymca.org.au/holiday-programs.html


 

 

MOTHER’S DAY STALL - PREP WORK & STALL ASSISTANCE   
 
It’s that time again to start preparing for the Mother’s Day stall.  
 
DONATIONS: 
If you have any items you would like to donate or make (eg: cards, succulents, jams, etc ) it would 
be greatly appreciated. We will have a box at reception to store the items.   
 
VOLUNTEERING:  
 
1. MAKING CARDS 
We will be hosting the following craft days to make Mother’s Day cards and we would love your 
help. We sold out of our Mother’s Day cards last year. 
 
Dates:  

¶ Friday 13th March  
¶ Friday 20th March 
¶ Friday 17th April 
¶ Friday 24th April  

 
Time: 1pm to 3pm 
 
Please let me know via SMS (Maria 0419532052) if you will be attending.  
 
2. MAN THE STALL TABLES 
If you could please make yourself available to assist and volunteer your time on the Mother's Day 
Stall days (Friday 1st and 8th May), to help man the stall tables and serve the children, it would be 
much appreciated.  
It’s a fun and enjoyable experience seeing the children choose and buy items for the special female 
in their lives.  
 
The stall hours are from 9am to 3pm.  We need to man 6 tables across all the times. Each table will 
have 1 or 2 people.  
The session times are: 

¶ 9am to 11am 
¶ 11am to 1pm 
¶ 2pm to 3pm 

At Reception and at Before & After Care we will have a session time sheet available for you to 
mark the day(s) and session(s) you are able to assist on. You can also call/sms Maria on 0419 532 
052.  
 
Please note you need a current ‘Working With Children Check’ (WWWC) to volunteer.  
A voluntary WWCC is free of charge and you can apply online via 
www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au 
 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au%2F&data=02%7C01%7Cbondeson.cheryl.l%40edumail.vic.gov.au%7Cb3955a78467a49f772c308d7c087bd39%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C637189563213448175&sdata=hXnI2f5DhnlvvT%2BXqz2mVFcYJXCT8qUnI62VbYOb23g%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

GENERAL OFFICE INFORMATION 
 

 
SCHOOL FEES:  School Fees were due Friday 28th February 2020. 
 
CAMPS, SPORTS and EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF) 
The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund help ensure that no student misses out on the opportunity to join 
their classmates for important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education 
State and the Government's commitment to breaking the link between a student's background and their 
achievements. 

CSEF will be provided to eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for 
CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is 
paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the 
benefit of your child. 

The annual CSEF amount per student is: 

¶ $125 for primary school students 

How to Apply: Contact the school office to collect a CSEF application form as submit by 19th June 2020. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK – Week ending 28/2/2020 
 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with their awards. 
 

 GRADE “LEARN” BOUNCE BACK 

Prep C Dylan C Jenny V 

Prep V Amy B Hermes T 

Prep H Kyson H Julian C 

Prep K Inaaya S Celina A 

Prep D Madeline M Ethan L 

1W Holly S Nell B 

1B Aaeesha R Edie G 

1N Coen T Julia D 

2J Sarina H Daniel L 

2A Kelsie G Thomas B 

2P Isher C Zoe T 

2V Andre D Mackenzie S 

2D Aleshaya M Zarah S 

3F Xavier B Max C 

3M Julius P Aaima U 

3B Yomn I Preston S 

3O Penny D 
Molly J 

Bronson V 
Michael O 

4L Ava O Ryan B 

4K Annie N Luka C 

4T Alice P Franco S 

4H Ifra S  

5W Ruby J Alex P 

5M Andy Y Nikita C 

5K Maisah A Bi D 

5B Caden B Xanthe S 

6N Athan N Annalise P 

6J Ewan L Charlotte C 

6S Neisha B Samuel J 

ART Anton C  

MUSIC Luna B  

PE Albie H  

ITALIAN Xavier M  

                                                                             
INTERSCHOOL SPORTS  
 

Interschool Sports results from Friday 28th February, 2020 
 

SPORT PWPS RWPS 

Bat Tennis Girls 
Bat Tennis Boys 

22 
20 

14 
6 

Cricket 1 
Cricket 2 

100 
78 

85 
68 

Rounders Girls 
Rounders Boys 

11 
0 

0 
13 

T Ball 15 21 
 

Interschool Sports this week will be played at HOME against St Johns on Friday 6th March – 
Cricket at Zwar Park and rounders at PWPS. T-Ball & Bat Tennis FORFEIT St Johns. 

***Don’t forget your $5 game fee. Good Luck. 



 

 

 



 

 

Multicultural Day @ PWPS 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians,  
 
At Preston West Primary School it has become part of our school tradition to 
celebrate multicultural day. It is a day where we recognise and celebrate the 
diverse cultures that define us as a community and nation.  
 
It embodies the ethos of our school values where we show respect, acceptance 
towards others and inclusion to all.  
 

Preston West Primary School will be celebrating 
 

Multicultural Day on Tuesday 24th March 2020. 
 
We encourage the students to wear a traditional costume or be dressed in the 
colours of a nation. We do not expect that families go out of their way to buy or 
hire a costume for this day.  
 
The morning block will be timetabled as per usual to allow for literacy learning. 
After recess, students will be participating in a multiage activity from 11.20am 
to 12.30pm with the focus on culture and community.  
 
The students will then stop to eat lunch at 12.40pm to 1.10pm. Children are 
invited to bring a plate of food from their country or region to share with their 
class.  
 
After lunch, at 2.15pm, a whole school assembly will be held in the gymnasium 
and students will be involved in a multicultural costume parade.  
 
We all look forward to a great day of celebration.  
 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

Commitment to Child Safety 

Preston West Primary School is committed to the safety and wellbeing of all children and young people. This will be 
the primary focus of our care and decision-making. Preston West Primary School has zero tolerance for child abuse. 

Preston West Primary School is committed to providing a child safe environment where children and young people 
are safe and feel safe, and their voices are heard about decisions that affect their lives. Particular attention will be 
paid to the cultural safety of Aboriginal children and children from culturally and/or linguistically diverse 
backgrounds, as well as the safety of children with a disability. 

The schools approach to creating and maintaining a child safe school environment is guided by our philosophy and 
values. Our vision is ‘Preston West Primary School is committed to providing a learning environment and educational 
programs which will motivate, challenge and support students to become life long learners. The school aims to 
maximise student potential in a safe and caring community in which academic achievement, positive self-esteem, 
cultural diversity and the rights of all are highly valued and respected’. Our mission is ‘Preston West Primary School 
aims to provide a safe, stimulating and supportive environment that develops all students to their full potential – 
academically, socially and personally. We instil in children a lifelong love of learning’. We know children can struggle 
to achieve their personal best if they are not safe from abuse. 
 
At this school our values guide the decisions and behaviours of all members of our school community. 

 
The school values we promote at Preston West Primary School are: 
 

L Leadership in our actions and behaviour. As exemplary leaders we demonstrate responsibility fairness, 
kindness, honesty, loyalty and cooperation with other students, teachers and parents within our school 
environment and in our community. 

E Excellence in our learning and interactions with other people. We strive to achieve high expectations in our 
daily learning endeavours and celebrate our successes. We demonstrate fair play and encourage the 
achievements of others. 

A Acceptance of others. We understand and celebrate the array of abilities, backgrounds, beliefs and opinions of 
other people. We value our rich multicultural community and acknowledge our diversity is our strength. 

R Respect for ourselves, other students, teachers, our parents and the wider community. We value and 
acknowledge every person as an individual who deserves to be treated with appreciation and dignity.  We 
respect the work, ideas and belongings of others. 

N Never giving up on ourselves or others. We demonstrate persistence and resilience in the pursuits of higher 
learning and to become well rounded individuals socially and emotionally. We also show support, helpfulness 
and care for others and to assist them in the attainment of their goals. 

If there are any concerns or questions regarding Child Safety procedures, please see the Cheryl Bondeson (Principal) 
or Mark Ross (Assistant Principal).  

Acknowledgement of Land 

Preston West Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri People of the Kulin Nation as the Traditional Owners and 
Custodians of the land on which our school is situated. We pay our respects to their Elders both past and present.   

 
 

 

 
 



 

 

Community News 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Pascoe Vale Girls College invites prospective students and parents to 
attend our Open Day on Monday 20th April 2020 

 

Information Sessions followed by tours of the College will be held at the following times: 
 

Morning: 9.00am – 10.30am 
Evening: 7.00pm – 8.00pm 

 
Parents and children only need to attend one session.  There is no need to register attendance. 

 
 

APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN: YEAR 7 SEAL PROGRAM 2021 
 

The SEAL Program provides differentiated teaching and learning that meets the needs of gifted and 
talented learners.  The Program provides stimulating learning experiences that challenge, extend, and 
develop the gifts of students by offering acceleration and enrichment.  SEAL students will study faster 

paced curriculum and have the opportunity to study concepts in greater depth.  There is a greater 
emphasis on higher order thinking and learning skills and independent learning and research.  The SEAL 

program is suited to students who are capable of studying curriculum at a faster pace, have a strong 
passion for learning, are capable of working independently, enjoy intellectual challenges and  

have superior problem solving abilities. 
 

Visit the College website for further information and to apply for the SEAL program: 
www.pvgc.vic.edu.au 

 

 
 

If you are unable to attend our Open Day sessions, the College also conducts tours with the Principal or an 
Assistant Principal throughout the year.  Bookings can be made by contacting the College on 9306 2544 or 
online through the College website at www.pvgc.vic.edu.au 

http://www.pvgc.vic.edu.au/


 

 

 
 


